
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  

Friday 28 May 2021 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org,  head@carclazesch. org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

Welcome to the final newsletter of this half term. It really has been good to have the children back in 
school and the progress made this half term has been very tangible. 

 

Our Covid safety measures will remain in place when we return on 7th June. Therefore, we will still 
have bubbles, and ask parents/carers to wear masks at pickup and drop off times.  

 

We will review these measures in line with the next relaxation of restrictions, planned for 21st June. 
However, our aim must be to remain fully open now so we will not do anything to put this at risk. 

 

Thank you for all your support this term. My usual request to read together, talk about books and 
maybe even visit the library or a bookshop is repeated for this half term break. 

 

I hope you all have a wonderful half term, and we look forward to seeing everyone on 7th June 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

 

I am currently reading…………………… 

 

Community Notice: 

Community Larder - Every Wednesday - Carclaze Post Office Car Park—11.00 until 11.30 - 
Free Food for those in need of help!!  Stopping food waste in St Austell 

 

 

http://www.carclazesch.org


Don’t forget to visit our ‘Healthy Schools’ Page on the School Website: 



Wrap Around Option Time Cost Additional Information 

Breakfast Club 7:30am to 8:35am £3.50 At 8:35am children will be taken to 
their classroom where a teacher will be 

present 

Busy Bees Option 1 End of school until 5:00pm £7.00 You can collect your child at any time 
during this period but they must be 

collected by 5:00pm. 

Busy Bees Option 2 End of school until 5.30pm £10.50 You can collect your child at any time 
during this period but they must be 

collected by 5:30pm. 

Late Collection fees If you are late collecting your child and you collect any time after 5:00pm (for option 1) or 
5:30pm (for option 2) you will be charged a £5 late collection fee and you will be unable to 

access the wrap around care until this fee has been paid. 

Free School Meals Vouchers  

It has been announced that we will be able to pay Free School Meals Vouchers for the May Half Term.  

These will be issued in the normal way (a voucher emailed out - £15.00 per eligible child).  If you are     

entitled, please look out for your funding next week.   

If you have not applied for FSM but feel you are eligible then please contact 

schoolmeals@cornwall.gov.uk 

Summer term attendance expectations for schools 

School attendance continues to be mandatory for all pupils and the usual rules on 

school attendance apply.  

This includes parents’ duty to ensure their child regularly attends school, and 

schools’ and local authorities’ ability to issue sanctions, including fixed penalty no-

tices, for poor attendance. 

As restrictions begin to lift, we know some families may be looking to take holidays 

during term time. As usual, parents should plan their holidays around school 

breaks and avoid seeking permission to take their children out of school on holiday. 



Term Dates - 2021/2022  

Autumn 1  

Wednesday 1st September - (INSET day - School Closed)  

Thursday 2nd September (back to school) – Friday 15th October 2021  

Half Term (2 weeks)  

Monday 18th October – Friday 29th October 2021  

Autumn 2  

Monday 1st November - Friday 17th December 2021  

Spring 1  

Tuesday 4th January – Thursday 17th February 2022 (18th February is an INSET day - School Closed) 

Half term  

Monday 21st - Friday 25th February 2022  

Spring 2  

Monday 28th February – Friday 8th April 2022  

Summer 1  

Monday 25th April – Friday 27th May 2022  

Half Term  

Monday 30th May- Friday 3rd June 2022  

Summer 2  

Monday 6th June – Friday 22nd July 2022  



Arrangements for 'Staggered Drop off and Collections' 

  

Foundation Stage - Patio Entrance at 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

Year 1 - Patio Entrance 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

Year 2 - Field Gate 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

  

Year 3 - Patio Gate 8.35am - Collect 3.05pm (amended time to alleviate congestion) 

Year 4 - Bike Shed 8.35am - Collect 3.05pm (amended time to alleviate congestion) 

Year 5 - Bike Shed 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm (changed from previous message) 

Year 6 - Field Gate 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm 

Younger children can continue to go with their older siblings at the allocated time slot.   

  

Please (for safety reasons) drop off and collect as close to your time slot as possible.  Please do not hang 
around on the school site for longer than is necessary.          

If you wish to speak to the office you can call 01726 74194 or email  

secretary@carclazesch.org  

PE Days - Summer Term 

Phase 1 - Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 2 - Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 

Year 3 - Tuesday and Friday 

Year 4 - Tuesday and Wednesday 

Year 5 - Monday and Friday 

Year 6 - Wednesday and Thursday 

Children may come into school (on their PE Days) wearing PE Kit.  This should be a white t shirt and black shots.  Please do not 

send children in wearing football kits etc 

Sports Days 2021 

Sports Days this year will be run by Go Active.  Go Active will run in house 

Sports Days for our Year Group bubbles and will give the children the     

opportunity to participate in some exciting activities.  Please send children 

in to school in their PE kits as  follows: 

 Monday 28 June - Year 1 and Year 2 (morning) 

 Tuesday 29 June - Year 5 and Year 6 (morning) 

 Wednesday 30 June - Year 3 and Year 4 (morning) 

Unfortunately - parents will not be able to attend Sports Days this year.   

School Nurse Information link:  https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schoolnursing  

mailto:secretary@carclazesch.org
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schoolnursing


Certificate Winners - Week Ending 21 May 2021 

Polkerris 

Celebration - H.Napier for trying hard in everything – especially writing.  Fairness - M.Newton for always treating      
others with respect 

Charlestown  

Celebration - K.Luckes for super sentence writing this week.  Fairness –J.Pope for being helpful with his friends 

Pisky Cove 

Celebration - H.Waite for working so hard to achieve his speech and language targets.  F.Blundell for persevering  to 

improve her handwriting and finger spaces.  Fairness - E.Poulter for always including others and noticing when children 

don’t have someone to play with. 

Greenaway 

Celebration - L.Hutchings for always caring about her presentation and being kind and helpful.  C.Crowle for always 

caring and being a super listener.  

Carlyon Bay 

Celebration - S.Lucio for working hard at blending sounds to read words.  Fairness - A.Sloggett for treating everyone 

with respect and using good manners.  

Sennen  

Celebration - E.Dash for demonstrating fantastic research skills in Georgraphy this week.  Mrs Nicholas has awarded a 

certificate to A.Pomeroy for the fantastic effort he has made to complete tasks even when he has found them         

challenging.  

Harlyn Bay 

Celebration - M.Morgan for a superb persuasive text about Russia.  Fairness - E.Stevens for being open minded to new 

ideas when working in partners.   

Perranporth  

Celebration - K.Banks for super learning, her attitude and  for being a lovely member of  Perranporth class.  A.Kerby for 

trying hard when things are tricky.   Fairness - K.Bird for always being a good friend, playing fairly and taking it in turns 

and sharing.  

Porthluney 

Celebration - T.Dingle-Wood for her fantastic RE work.  

Bamaluz 

Celebration - A.Beniusevicius for his improved focus and perfect presentation in all areas.  A.Darville for his improved 

attitude to learning.  

Hemmick  

Celebration - N.Thomas for working hard to include amazing and powerful description In his writing.   I.Trevenna for a 

consistently excellent attitude to learning and her peers. 

Prefects - M.Ford, C.Dale, L.Hart and K.Tregilgas 

Polzeath 

Celebration - LM Hurse for applying herself wholeheartedly to every lesson.  C.Owen for enthusiasm and willingness to 

give anything a go.  

Prefects - M.Ham  



WELCOME 

Welcome to the Friends of Carclaze page.  We are a group of  parents and staff who do all we can to 

fundraise for the School.  In the past we have bought a new stage, outside play equipment, funded a 

cinema trip for the whole school and much much more. 

If you would like to know more about what we do and how you can help, please see Alisa Shopland in 

the office or email friendsofcarclazeschool@outlook.com for more information.  We are always looking 

for new parents with new ideas to help us. 

Due to the current pandemic, the Friends have been unable to do the normal big fundraising events 

such as the Christmas and Summer fayres, which the children all enjoy.  They are instead doing lots of 

little events such as the two shown below.  Please do your best to support these smaller events to help 

the School in these unprecedented times.  Thank you. 

Fill a Smartie Tube with Silver 

On the last day of term (28th May), the children 

will bring home a small tube of Smarties to enjoy.  

Once they have enjoyed the contents, please fill it 

with silver coins and return it to their class   

teacher after half term. 

If your child cannot eat Smarties for any reason 

please contact the school office. 

 

 

At the end of term in July (9th) we will 

be doing another Break the Rules day.  

The cost will be 50p per rule broken 

with a maximum of 6 rules to break. 

Look out for more details, plus a list of 

the rules to be broken in 

newsletters nearer the 

time. 

Upcoming events/dates: 

 

Smartie Challenge  - May/June half term 

Uniform Sale   - Wednesday 23rd and Friday 25th June after school on the field (weather permitting). We  

     will also be selling ice poles 

Cinema Trip   - Date to be confirmed 

Break the Rules Day  - Friday 9th July - details to follow 

Date of Next Meeting - Tuesday 22nd June 7.30pm in the Hall   



 

Sing2G7! 

As you will be aware, this year the G7 Summit of world leaders is 

taking place here in Cornwall, in St Ives, from 11 th – 13 th June 

2021.  

We have joined over 160 UK schools to join in singing the song ‘Gee 

Seven’ which is about helping young children to aspire to have their 

voices heard on world issues that matter to them. The song has been 

written by Sir Tim Rice and will be sung to the G7 leaders by    

choristers in Truro Cathedral next month.  

Each Year group in our school is learning a different part of the 

song. Please encourage your child to practise their part by logging on 

to: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x2fUdLvSa3k  

to watch the video filmed in Truro Cathedral. This can also be    

accessed by logging onto the Sing2G7 website: 

https://www.sing2g7.org/song  

We will be singing the song in school on the first day of the summit, 

Friday 11th June. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Sue Sloan 

Music Co-ordinator 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x2fUdLvSa3k
https://www.sing2g7.org/song

